
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000 
Portland, Oregon 97232 

 
 
 
October 11, 2023 
 
VIA OEIS E-FILING 
 
Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety 
715 P Street, 20th Floor 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
efiling@energysafety.ca.gov   
 
 
RE: PacifiCorp’s Revised 2023 Wildfire Mitigation Plan  
 
Dear Director Jacobs: 
 
PacifiCorp d/b/a Pacific Power submits its revised 2023 Wildfire Mitigation Plan pursuant to the 
Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety’s September 11, 2023 Revision Notice (Notice) for 
PacifiCorp’s 2023-2025 Wildfire Mitigation Plan and Energy Safety’s Wildfire Mitigation Plan 
Process and Evaluation Guidelines.  
 
This submission includes PacifiCorp’s Revision Notice Response, PacifiCorp’s Revised 2023-
2025 Base WMP – Redline and PacifiCorp’s Revised 2023-2025 Base WMP – Clean, which 
address the following six critical issues and 21 required actions identified in the Notice. 
 
 General 

• RN-PC-23-01: PacifiCorp does not provide the status of its 2022 areas for continued  
improvement. 

 
 Wildfire Mitigation Strategy Development 

• RN-PC-23-02: PacifiCorp’s mitigation initiative prioritization schematic is missing 
required details. 

• RN-PC-23-03: PacifiCorp does not clearly describe its current or future mitigation  
identification and evaluation procedures. 

 
 Grid Design, Operations, and Maintenance 

• RN-PC-23-04: PacifiCorp has not assigned imminent threat status to any Level 1 
conditions found during inspections from 2020 to 2022 and has not maintained 
compliance with its existing Level 1 work orders. 

 
 Vegetation Management and Inspections 

• RN-PC-23-05: PacifiCorp’s 3-year and 10-year vegetation management objectives do 
not meet Energy Safety requirements as outlined in the Technical Guidelines. 
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• RN-PC-23-06: PacifiCorp does not provide target pass rates for vegetation 
management quality assurance and control program as required by the Technical 
Guidelines. 

 
If you have any questions regarding this request, please contact Pooja Kishore, Regulatory 
Affairs Manager at (503) 813-7314. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
  
 
Matthew McVee 
Vice President, Regulatory Policy and Operations 
 
 
cc:  Frank.Bigelow@fire.ca.gov 

Jeff.Fuentes@fire.ca.gov 
CALFIREUtilityFireMitigationUnit@fire.ca.gov 
Caroline.ThomasJacobs@energysafety.ca.gov 
Koko.Tomassian@energysafety.ca.gov 
Stephen.Lai@energysafety.ca.gov 
Lucy.Morgans@energysafety.ca.gov 
Brian.Bishop@energysafety.ca.gov 
Leslie.Palmer@cpuc.ca.gov 
Carolyn.Chen@cpuc.ca.gov 
Charles.madison@cpuc.ca.gov 
Henry.burton@cpuc.ca.gov 
Tyler.holzschuh@cpuc.ca.gov 
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